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Council 
 
 

 
The Bay Point Municipal Advisory Committee serves as an advisory body to the 
Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors and the County Planning Agency. 

 
2024 Annual Board Report – Bay Point Municipal Advisory Council 
 
We began 2024 by electing our Officers, our meetings are held at the Bay Point 
Library at Riverview Middle School. In March we recognized Lt. O’Mary who had 
served the Bay Pont for many years and also welcomed a new MAC member 
Eduardo Torres. In April we recognized and thanked previous MAC member Sterling 
Stevenson for his many years of service to the community. 
 
 
At every MAC meeting we have regular reports from: 

• Contra Costa Sheriff’s – Lt. Meth/Lt. Daniels 
• Code Enforcement – Armando Carrasco/William Lovan 
• Golden State Water – Tina Gonzalez 
• Supervisor Glover – Vincent Manuel 
• Bay Point Library – Ginny Golden 
• Contra Costa Fire Protection District 

 
• Contra Costa Sheriff’s office sponsored a Bike Rodeo in the Spring,  

Annual Sheriff’s Christmas Dinner in December and added more 
cameras. 

• We had two successful community clean-ups one in the Fall and one in 
the Spring 

 
Reports: 

 
• We received a report from Scott Cliatt, from Environmental Health about the 

services they provide to Bay Point. 
• Noelle Simmons provided us with information about Measure X and a 

possible East County Youth Center and took input from the community 
presemt. 

Debra Mason, 2023 Chair 
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• Michelle Rinehart from Fire Protection District presented on the Wildlife 
Mitigation Program 

• Chief Impasto gave a report on the July “Point” Fire 
• Mayra Lopez gave us a report on the Tobacco Prevention Program 
 

Proposals: 
• We heard an update on the proposal for a low-income housing project on 

Canal Road – Leonard Ramirez – Veterans Accessible Housing  
• We had a presentation on a proposal for a Smog Testing Station at 2258 

Willow Pass Road. 
 

Public Concerns: 
 The public shared concerns about an uprise in graffiti, cars racing and 
spinning out throughout the community, the condition of the roads and the dumping 
of trash. 
 
Attendance at MAC meetings:  
 
We have an average of 8-10 members of the public that attend our meetings each 
month. 
Attendance of MAC members; one member with perfect attendance, three members 
missed 1 meeting, two members missed 2 meetings, one that missed 4 meetings. 
 
 
Respectively submitted by 2024 Chair: 
Debra Mason 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 


